
January 10, 2022 

7:00 PM 

Belle Plaine Community Center 

3 citizens present 

At 7:00 pm Alvin Bartz Town Chairman called to order the January board meeting. Present for roll were 

Wade Wisnefske Supervisor#1, Cory Retzlaff Supervisor#2, Kristine Vomastic Clerk and Colleen Weishoff 

Treasurer. 

Public Comments 

None 

CLERKS REPORT 

The Clerk read the minutes from the December 27,2021 EOY meeting, a motion was made by Wade 

Wisnefske to accept the minutes as read, seconded by Cory Retzlaff all in favor, none opposed motion 

carried.  

AGENDA 

We will be picking up again with trying to get our Comprehensive Plan completed soon. 

CLEAN UP AND WEDDING ON GIBSON ISLAND  

Wade made a motion to approve letting a wedding take place on Gibson Island on September 10,2022, 

seconded by Cory Retzlaff all in favor, none opposed, motion carried. There will also be volunteers 

starting to work on Gibson Island to clean up fallen and dead trees. A liability form will need to be 

completed and kept on file during the clean up process. Peggy McMahon will take care of getting those 

signed by volunteers. 

OPERATOR AND PICNIC LICENSE 

Wade Wisnefske made a motion to approve the operator license for Tina Geringer, seconded by Cory 

Retzlaff, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried. A motion was made by Wade Wisnefske to approve 

the picnic license for the Clover Bares Snowmobile Club fishing derby which is usually held the first part 

of February, seconded by Cory Retzlaff, all in favor for both, none opposed, motion carried. 

TOWN ADVOCACY 

A motion was made by Wade Wisnefske, seconded by Cory Retzlaff to approve sending a check for 

$449.79 to the Wisconsin Towns Association so that Belle PLaine can become a part of the advocacy. 

They do many good things for town government. 

RECYCLING CENTER 

Marie Rouse will continue to work at the Recycling Center until Jim Retzlaff is able to return. A motion 

was made by Wade Wisnefske to change the dump hours on Saturdays to 9am -12pm starting on April 

1st,2022, seconded by Cory Retzlaff, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.  



 

CHAIRMAN’s REPORT 

Alvin stated that the Clerk is to send a letter to Gene Laasch who is located just inside city limits to keep 

his driveway shoveled. Another letter is to be  sent to Arland Dillenburg requesting cleanup of his 

property should be done by June 1,2022 or the town may hire someone to do it and charge Arland. Alvin 

also talked about letters coming from Michigan are being received by area residents promoting solar 

panels. 

SUPERVISOR REPORT 

Wade Wisnefske is still working with Rich Carlson on the Resolution to Discontinue a portion of a Private 

Road way located on Long Lake. 

TREASURER’s REPORT 

Colleen Weishof went over the proposed bills for the month and the tax settlements that will need to be 

paid. She also presented bank statements that have been reconciled with Quick Books. A Motion was 

made by Wade to approve the bills as presented, seconded by Cory, all in favor, none opposed motion 

carried 

Wade Wisnefske made a motion to adjourn seconded by Cory Retzlaff, all in favor, none opposed, 

motion carried. 

Adjourned 7:50 pm 

Kristine Vomastic Clerk 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 


